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August 30, 2012 
 
Mr. David A. Stawick 
Secretary of the Commission 
Office of the Secretariat 
Commodity Futures Trading Commission 
Three Lafayette Centre 
1155 21st Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20581 
 
RE:   Notice of Amendment to ELX Listing Schedule for Ten Year, Five 
Year and Two Year U.S. Treasury Note Futures   
 
Dear Mr. Stawick: 
 
Pursuant to Section 5c(c)(1) of the Commodity Exchange Act, as amended, 
and Commodity Futures Trading Commission (“Commission”) Regulation 
40.6, ELX Futures, L.P. (“ELX”) hereby notifies the Commission that it 
intends to amend the listing schedule of its Long Term (10 Year) U.S. 
Treasury Note Futures, Medium Term (5 Year) U.S. Treasury Note Futures 
and Short Term (2 Year) U.S. Treasury Note Futures to reduce the number 
of contracts listed for trading from 5 contracts to 3 contracts.  The changes 
are intended to establish a uniform policy for all ELX U.S. Treasury futures 
contracts.  The change to the listing schedule conform the schedule for the 
above mentioned futures with the schedule already in place for U.S. 
Treasury Bond Futures and Ultra Long Term U.S. Treasury Bond Futures.  
The new schedule will be effective on September 17, 2012.  As part of this 
change, the June 2013 and September 2013 contracts, which have no open 
interest, will be delisted after the close of business on September 14, 2012.  
The current practice of listing new contracts on the trade date following last 
trading day of a maturing contract will remain.     
 
ELX has reviewed the designated contract market core principles as set forth 
in the Commodity Exchange Act and Commission Regulations as amended 
and has determined that the changes comply with relevant provisions.  

 



2 
 

ELX Futures has received no opposing views regarding the revised listing 
schedule. 
 
ELX hereby certifies to the CFTC, that the amendments to the listing 
schedule described above comply with the Commodity Exchange Act, as 
amended, and the regulations promulgated thereunder and that a notice of 
the filing of this submission and a copy of this submission has been posted 
on ELX’s website.   
 
Please contact the undersigned at (212) 829-5241 if you have any questions 
or need additional information. 
 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Daniel McElduff 

 Senior Vice-President  
 
 


